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13th September 2020
Class 3 Curriculum –  Autumn 2020
Dear Parents,

Welcome back to a different but at the same time similar start to the year. The children have already surprised us with their enthusiasm and happiness in coming back to school so long may it continue. 
Class routines and changes:

Miss Meredew is teaching the class Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday and Mrs McGregor is teaching Thursdays and Fridays. We are also lucky to have the lovely Mrs Cambridge and Mrs Burge supporting Blue Class as our class teaching assistants for some of the week. 
The children have all got a locker in the classroom for their bag, PE kit and coat so they have everything they need in the classroom. The desks has drawers underneath them for their school books. 
Topic: This term’s topic is “We will Rock You” where we will be learning about the Stone Age and what we can learn from Prehistoric and Early Humans. We have already looked at different artefacts from the Stone Age and have begun comparing our lives with Stone Age men and women. The children are really enjoying the topic so far and any extra facts or information discovered at home is very much welcomed! Please email this over as this helps avoid extra paper coming into the school from different households. 
This term we have introduced a new house point system called Class Dojo where each child has a little “alien” dojo and points are awarded throughout the day, just like housepoints. We are working to a class target but in 1 week Blue Class collectively gained 150 points which is amazing! 

English: Through discreet English lessons, Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar lessons (SPAG), and cross curricular lessons we aim to cover the following genres: Stories with Humour, Biographies, Stories from other cultures. Leading up to Christmas we will learn about writing letters and how to write list poems and Kennings. We will not be doing weekly spellings tests but we will be having regular spelling lessons and practising spellings will be included in homework tasks. 
Due to current Covid rules, we are unable to have reading books going home and being brought back to school daily, so this term your child will be bringing home 2 reading books and a reading record FOR THE WEEK. Please keep the books and record in the reading record –we encourage confident readers and writers to write comments themselves. The reading records are different from last year so there is more space for comments, but there are suggestions and pointers of what to write about in the front. We will collect the books in on Tuesdays and Dojo points will be awarded if there are 2 or more entries in the reading record. This will be reviewed but we hope to encourage plenty of written reading evidence and engagement with their books. If the books are too easy or too challenging, please email us rather than sending the books back in. 
Reading is vitally important and thank you to those of you who consistently support your child’s reading at home, it really does support their learning, even if they are able to read fluently in their head, please listen to your child read aloud, and ask them questions about the characters, plot and to predict events to encourage their comprehension skills. 
Maths: Over the summer Mrs Avant has been sourcing outdoor maths resources so we have been having outdoor lessons regularly and the children are remembering lots of facts from last year. We are continuing to have separate mental arithmetic sessions when the children arrive and they are keen to explain the answers. Over the next few weeks we will be introducing and reminding the children of the importance of times tables, with a view to regular times tables tests, but we will let the children and you know when these will start. 
In Science we will be learning about Rocks and Soils. The class have already found out about the importance of flint for Early Humans in the Stone Age and we have looked at the importance of stones in our houses. 
Our first RE topic is multi-faith looking at how different religions pray and after half term we will be thinking about how religions can help us, specifically thinking about charities to link with our Christmas shoebox appeal for Blythswood Care which the school’s Charities Ministry will be organising.
Madame Sanders will continue to teach Spanish on a weekly basis on Wednesday afternoons. All the children have already been introduced to Madame Sanders immersive teaching style. 
PE: PE will be with Mr Herd twice during the week on Wednesdays and Fridays but the days may change so please ensure your child has all they need for PE each week. We have a no tape policy for earrings. They need to be removed please. If this is a problem, please speak to us. 
Please ensure that your child has a named PE kit in school including tracksuit bottoms, top and a change of footwear for PE as well as indoor shorts and T-shirt. Occasionally due to weather or restrictions on use of the hall we have to change days so your child’s PE kit needs to be in school at all times. 
Homework: This year we will be using Google Classroom to assign tasks to minimise paper coming in and out of the bubble. More information will be sent out but we will be showing the children how to access Google Classroom before we assign tasks, so it should make things easier for you! Please encourage your child to do their homework; the tasks are all related to work we are doing in class so homework is an important continuation of this, not an optional extra. 
Growth Mindset and Resilience: This year more than ever, we are building a class of children able to cope when things don’t go their way, through sharing mistakes and finding solutions together, to show mistakes are positive learning experiences and an important part of daily life. This is a thread throughout all lessons, especially PSHE. If you have any concerns about your child’s anxieties, worries or resilience, please send us an email. 
More information can be found on our school website, and we hope to share work from our class there too. 

Thank you again for your support and we hope your child and you enjoy this term’s learning and activities. If you need to contact us about any aspect of your child’s learning or well being, our email addresses are below. 
Yours sincerely,
Mrs McGregor, Miss Meredew, Mrs Cambridge and Mrs Burge
LMcGregor@barrington.cambs.sch.uk
BMeredew@barrington.cambs.sch.uk
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